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REPORT TO: PENSION SUB-COMMITTEE OF THE POLICY & RESOURCES 
COMMITTEE & PENSION BOARD– 1 JUNE 2015  

 
REPORT ON: RISK REGISTER 
 
REPORT BY: DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES 
 
REPORT NO: 226-2015 
 
1 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 

This report updates the Risk Register for the Tayside Pension Funds. 
 
2 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
 The Sub-Committee are asked to approve the updated Quarterly Risk Register for the 

Tayside Pension Fund and Tayside Transport Pension Fund and note that there are no 
changes to risk profiles and control measures.   

 
3 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
 There are no financial implications. 

 
4 INTRODUCTION 
 

The Local Government Pension Scheme Management and Investment of Funds (Scotland) 
Regulations 2010 requires funds to state the extent to which they comply with guidance 
given by the Scottish Ministers. 
 
The Scottish Ministers guidance refers to the six revised principles on investment decision 
making contained within CIPFA publication "Investment Decision Making and Disclosure in 
the Local Government Pension Scheme: A Guide to the Application of the Myners 
Principles" (December 2009). 
 
Principle 3: Risk and Liabilities (paragraph 98) states that "The annual report of a pension 
fund should include an overall risk assessment in relation to each of the funds activities and 
factors expected to have an impact on the financial and reputational health of each fund.  
This could be done by summarising the contents of a regularly updated risk register.  An 
analysis of the risks should be reported periodically to the committee, together with 
necessary actions to mitigate risk and assessment of residual risk". 
 
The initial Tayside Superannuation Funds Risk Register (Article III of the Minute of Meeting 
of the Superannuation Sub-Committee of the Policy and Resources Committee of 21 
February 2011, Report No 114-2011 refers) requires conformity with the Statements of 
Investment Principles for the Tayside Pension Fund and Tayside Transport Pension Fund.  
The risk register has in the past been reviewed annually.  As per recommendations in a 
report by Internal Audit, review of the Risk Register is now reported on a quarterly basis. 

 
5 POLICY IMPLICATIONS 
 

This report has been screened for any policy implications in respect of Sustainability, 
Strategic Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and Risk 
Management. 

 
There are no major issues, other than Risk Management itself, which is addressed through 
the register. 
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6 CONSULTATIONS 
 

The Chief Executive and Head of Democratic and Legal Services have been consulted in 
the preparation of this report. 

 
7 BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 

None 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MARJORY M STEWART 
DIRECTOR OF CORPORATE SERVICES    26 MAY 2015 
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